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13 May 2014 

Sent via E-mail 
 
City Councillors 
City of Hamilton 
71 Main Street West, 5th Floor 
Hamilton, Ontario, L8P 4Y5 

 

Dear Councillors: 

Re: Urban Hamilton Official Plan Amendment Application (File No. OPA-13-012) & 
Zoning By-law Amendment Application (File No. ZAC-13-044) (PED14057) 
Re: 1125, 1143 and 1185 Wilson Street West, Ancaster 
ITEM #11, Bill Nos. 111 and 112 
Submissions by Calloway Real Estate Investment Inc. 

 
We are solicitors for Calloway Real Estate Investment Trust Inc. (“Calloway”), the owner of property 
located at 1051 Garner Road West, in the former Town of Ancaster. Calloway’s property is located on 
the south side of Wilson Street, in close proximity to 1125, 1143 and 1185 Wilson Street West (the 
“Trinity Site”), the subject site of the above-noted applications (the “2013 Applications”). 

On behalf of Calloway, we provided written submissions in regard to the 2013 Applications, dated 3 
January 2014 and 14 April 2014, copies of which are attached for your ease of reference.  An agent for 
Calloway (Ms. Vincci Wilson) also made oral submissions at the public meeting for the 2013 
Applications on 15 April 2014 (the “Public Meeting”).   

We have reviewed the minutes of the Public Meeting (Planning Committee Minutes 14-006) and note 
the statement on Page 16 of 26 that, “Ms. Vincci Wilson, agent on behalf of Smart Centres, indicated 
that Smart Centres agrees with the recommendations…”  We wish to clarify that Ms. Wilson was acting 
as agent for Calloway, not SmartCentres.  Furthermore, Ms. Wilson’s agreement was not in regard to 
staff’s recommendations as stated in the Planning Report before Council at the Public Meeting 
(PED14057), or the approval of the 2013 Applications in general, but rather only in regard to the 
amendment to the Draft Official Plan Amendment to prohibit a department store and to add a maximum 
cap of 4,725 square metres for a supermarket. 

Calloway remains concerned with the matters set out in the written submissions dated 3 January 2014 
and 14 April 2014, including the fundamental concern that Trinity has not met the requisite policy 
requirements of the Urban Hamilton Official Plan.  
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Request of City Council 

On behalf of Calloway, we restate our request that City Council defer consideration of the 2013 
Applications until such time that the above concerns have been addressed.   

Yours very truly, 

Wood Bull LLP 
 

 
 

Encl. 
 
c. client 

E. Saulesleja 
  
 
 
 
















